Periodicity and Format of Reports- to supersede previous related decisions
55th session, 1 October 2010
The Committee on the Rights of the Child,
Stressing the crucial importance of periodic reporting by States parties, in conformity with the obligations under article 44 of the Convention on the Rights of the Child,

Concerned by the workload of the Committee, including the challenge generated by the initial reporting obligations under the two Optional Protocols, and the current backlog of reports pending for review;

Especially concerned by State party reports’ lack of conformity with reporting guidelines, the length of some periodic reports submitted under the Convention and the difficulties in ensuring timely translation for State party reports and replies to lists of issues;
Decides, therefore, to apply the following rules:

1.  
All States parties will be informed of the next due date for their reports in their concluding observations under the Convention. The due date will normally be 5 years after the date of the Committee’s adoption of concluding observations. For States parties whose reports are delayed, the Committee will continue to allow combined periodic reports. 
2. 
The Committee informs State parties that the Committee has adopted Harmonized Treaty Specific Reporting Guidelines on 1 October 2010 (CRC/C/58/Rev.2) and that future State party reports should not exceed 60 pages. 
The Committee urges all States parties to submit their reports in accordance with the reporting guidelines both with regard to contents and length. 
Should a report exceeding the page limitations be submitted, the State party will be asked to review and eventually resubmit their report in accordance with the above mentioned guidelines. 

The Committee reminds the State party that if it is not in a position to review and resubmit the report, then translation of the report for purposes of examination of the treaty body cannot be guaranteed.

3. 
The Committee also invites the State party to submit an updated core document in accordance with the requirements of the Common Core Document in the Harmonized Guidelines on Reporting, approved by the 5th Inter-Committee meeting of the human rights treaty bodies in June 2006 (HRI/MC/2006/3). 
The treaty-specific document and the common core document together constitute the full report under the Convention on the Rights of the Child.
